

23rd of June, 2018

1. From the club life.

- Expression of thanks and review of president Dr. Margret Deter.
- Club-Board of the next Rotary year 2018-2019, Installation ceremony.
- Sisterclubs.
- Rotary Peace center, start of the 25th Crash Course.
- School for the blind, H.R.H. Princess Maha Chakri Sirindhorn opens the school library.
- Thailand with open eyes, a travel report.
- 2. Project overview in 2017-2018.
- 3. Dates / Events.

To 1. From the club life.

The new Rotary Year begins on July 1st of each year. Already in December of the previous year, the election for the new club board took place. In the meantime, several training courses have been held to guide the new club board and to get to know the board members of the other Rotary clubs.

- Acknowledgment and Review by President Dr. Margret Deter.



Präsident Dr. Margret Deter

Dear club members,

my presidency 2017/2018 will end in a few days. It was an eventful year with many impressive highlights. So we remember the award by Crown Princess Maha Chakri Sirindhorn, the audience with the Supreme Patriarch in Bangkok a week before the funeral Rama 9, my first visit to India, Otmar's first visit to India together with the second highest monk of Thailand, mentoring 3 Peace Fellows from Central America and Africa, realization of a Diploma.-Study-Program of the Prostheses Foundation Chiang Mai, visit of the Father Ray Foundation on the occasion of the

opening of the Library for the Blind by H.R.H. Princess Maha Chakri Sirindhorn, and many other events.

Starting in July last year, with significant mobility restrictions and no halping hands for home and garden, that was a bit difficult, but looking back, it was a wonderful job that filled me with pride. I will do everything I can, to support my successor in our vision of peace and caring for the children of this world.

A particularly fortunate circumstance was that Otmar held the office of Assistant Governor during this Rotary year.

My deep thanks go to all those who helped, with support and advice and with good thoughts.

- Installation ceremony for the Club-Board of the upcoming Rotary year 2018-2019, Presidents and Board of Directors.

It is good practice to introduce the new board members to their new offices in a solemn ceremony. This year, Assistant Governor Otmar has for the first time succeeded in inspiring all five Pattaya clubs to a joint installation celebration: the two English-speaking Rotary clubs Eastern Seaboard and Jomtien Pattaya, the French-speaking Rotary Club Pattaya Marina, the German-speaking Rotary Club Phoenix Pattaya, as well as our now multilingual club Dolphin Pattaya International. Around 200 guests accepted the invitation.



Installation of the 5 incoming club presidents, each appointed by a district governor.

The event took place on June 8 at the prestigious Royal Cliff Hotel, the long-standing convention hotel of Rotary Club Jomtien Pattaya. Past District Governor Peter Malhotra expertly guided the event, charmingly supported by recent member of Rotary Club Jomtien Pattaya, Gigi Jariya Wuensche.

Our special guests were Past President Elma Perello-Lagamson of the Rotary club of Pasay Maharika on the **Philippines** with whom we were able to conclude a sister club agreement during the evening. Image on the right.



We continued to welcome: Past President Earn with two other members of our friendly Rotary Club Prapathomchedi, a happy surprise as we had not seen each other for a long time. Our Sister club of D. In 3340 had come from Chantaburi with charter President (CP)



Picture on the left: RC Prapathomchedi with Past President Earn Pinyapat Tangjui. P 2018-2019 Maneeya, AG Dr. Otmar

Picture on the right: Priest Wolfgang Leuschner with P. Dr. Margret, Rtn. Doris, Rtn. Laddawan. Pantida, President bell-boy, Past President (PP) Aek and member PiAu, furthermore priest Wolfgang Leuschner of the nearby German-speaking meeting center, Dr. Paolo Bataglino with daughter May as well as Timo Dyga, Fundraiser of Father Ray Foundation.









Picture on the left: Elma PP Perello-Lagamson RC Pasay Maharika with Rtn. Katie and Micky Taylor and Rtn. Laddawan Chuenta.

Picture middle: Rtn. Nussara Nakasing with P 2018-2019 Manneya Engelking. Picture on the right: Rtn. Nussara Nakasing and Rtn. Laddawan Chuenta.

The kids from the CPDC and the ASEAN Education Center danced classic serene ways. For the first time Dir. Ratchada Chomjinda's son followed in her footsteps, first as Assistant Director. President Margret thanked and handed over a 5,000 baht envelope on behalf of the 5 clubs.

After the outstanding buffet, the presidents of the 5 clubs stepped on the stage and DG Onanong, DGE Surapol, PDG Siri, DGN Maruay and PDG Vivat changed the presidential chains and congratulated.





Picture on the left (from the left): PDG Vivat Pipatchaisiri, DGN Wimon Kachimtaksa, P 2018-2019 Maneeya Engelking with presents, Rtn. PiAu, AG Nantana Panitpacha, AGE Pantida Rojwannasin, P. Bell-boy Chaiwat Charoenwat. Picture on the right: P Dr. Margret, President in 2018-2019, Maneeya Engelking with PDG Siri Eiamchamroonlarp – after handover of the chain of office, as completion of the installation ceremony.



The parting presidents gave honourings to their boards. President Dr. Margret Deter gave a tribute to Zeljko Angelov for his great dedication to our web page. Vice President Klaus Weihe accepted the document in order to pass it on to Zeljko Angelov in Germany.

Picture on the left: Award for Zeljko Angelov, handed from P Dr. Margret Deter and PE Maneeya Engelking to vice president Klaus Weihe.

President 2018-2019 Maneeya Engelking was the first of the upcoming presidents to deliver



their speech in English, clearly and in a loud voice, with a nice accent. Her speech was full of content, revealing our shared vision and goals. She described our club and our projects. President Manneeya got a lot of applause, lots of flowers and presents.

On 01.07.2018 the change of presidency takes place.

- Sisterclubs.

The naming of Sister clubs should underline the willingness to work more closely together and to realize joint projects. The basis is a contractual agreement. With the involvement of Rotary Club Pasay Maharika of the Philippines, we have made four such arrangements: first with the Rotary E-Club District 3340 and the Rotary Club Chanthanimit, then with the Rotary Club Namphong and now also with the Rotary Club Pasay Maharika from the Philippines.

With the **Rotary Club District 3340**, we have previously completed two projects in a slum area of Chantaburi and have participated in a project to protect teenage mothers. With the **Rotary Club Chanthanimit** we are talking about a project in Laos. With the **Rotary Club Namphong**, we take care of disabled people who rely on wheelchairs. We still need to discuss joint projects with the **Rotary Club Pasay Maharika** from the Philippines.

Ofcourse we also visit, if possible, the installation celebrations. On May 4th, we participated in the installation celebrations of the Namphong Sister Club, which took place as previously described in the District Training Assembly (DTA) on May 4, 2018 in Khon Kaen.

There were five of us: Otmar, Margret, Maneeya, Katie and Micky, pictured with District Governor 2018-2019 Surapol Thaveesangskulthai:



Installation Night of both Sisterclubs Chanthanimit and E club of D. In 3340 in the New Travel Lodge hotel, Chantaburi, on the 6/9/2018:

Six Rotary clubs at total celebrated that evening, including our two sister clubs, the Rotary Club Chanthanimit and the Rotary E Club D. 3340. Pretty folklore dances were performed. After playing the national anthem and the Rotary anthem, the flag parade and short speeches, the individual clubs stepped on the stage one after the other, each headed by the wearer of a sign with the club name.







The dismissed office signs of the current officers were placed on a golden shell, their former bearers left the stage on the side and climbed over again to stand up for the receipt of the new dignity marks they were infected by the district governors.



With congratulations and small presents and many photos, they returned to their tables.



The new Sisterclub presidents: Phachernsak Chuefuck (RC Chanthanimit), Manneya Engelking (ReC Dolphin Pattaya Internationally) and Boy Chaiwat (R E-Club of D. 3340).

Assistant Governor Elect (AGE) Pantida Rojwannasin confirmed that after the rainy season, around September, the renovation of the now rather neglected children's playground can begin.

- Rotary Peace center, Bangkok, start of the 25th Crash Course. Orientation event in the 6/16/2018 in the Ocean Tower 2, 32nd floor, Bangkok.

The three-month crash course has 23 participants from 16 countries, this time 12 female and 11 male participants. They come from Cambodia, Afghanistan, Iran, Pakistan, India, Australia, Nigeria, Zimbabwe, Israel, Albania, Poland, Germany, Guatemala, Columbia, Canada and USA.

The first internship is scheduled for July on Krabi Island, the international one in Sri Lanka in August. The graduation course is scheduled for August 31, 2018.

David Makwerere, our
Peace Fellow, has overcome
the jet lag well and is awake
and facing. He is a lecturer
at a university, married and
has 3 children, 2 girls and
finally a boy, which is very
important to him. The
number of illiterates in
Zimbabwe is slowly
declining.



Greeting at the airport of Suvarnabhumi, Bangkok.



We hear fundamentals about Rotary International, Rotary in Thailand and the Rotary Foundation.

Thailand has 67 million inhabitants, including 15 million in Bangkok. In 2017, 35 million tourists came to Thailand, in 2018 it will be about 40 million. The 1st Rotary Club in Thailand was founded in 1930 as a pure men's club, the Rotary Club

Welcome speech by PRIP Bhichai Rattakul, Dr. PRID Sowalak Rattanavich and the Rotary Peace Centre Host Area Coordinator Andrew MacPherson.

Bangkok, English speaking. The 2nd one was founded 28 years later, in 1958, as a Thai speaking club, also in Bangkok, the RC Dhonburi.

Rotary is the first Volunteer Service organization in the world founded more than 100 years ago, with currently around 1.2 million members worldwide, in more than 200 countries. Today, there are 8,422 Rotarians in Thailand in 346 clubs.

The 92-year-old former Rotary World President (PRIP) Bhitchai Rattakul warmly welcomed the Peace Fellows. He urged them to work for peace after their class, at home in the family, in their community, in their country. He also reported on the Lake of Love, the irrigation reservoir in one of the poorest areas of Thailand, so dear to the deceased king and himself. He invited all Peace Fellows to a charity concert at the Cultural Center Bangkok for this construction project, for this evening.



We were there, too. PRIP Bhitchai Rattakul gave another speech on the reservoir at the end of the concert. He looked thrilled, refreshed and fresh, even though he had been up since 9 o'clock in the morning.

From our side, Margret and Otmar have participated as Host Counselor. Otmar will also chair the Rotary Peace Fellowships Subcommittee in the next Rotary year.

- School for blind people of Father Ray Foundation Pattaya, Her Royal Highness Princess Maha Chakri Sirindhorn opens the library for the blind on the 14th of June, 2018.

Participants were Otmar, Margret, Maneeya and Timo Dyga of Father Ray Foundation as an International Fundraiser.

About 50 guests, sponsors, were invited to an award by the Princess. We had registered only the day before and sat with Khun Toy and other personalities in the vicinity. The visit was only scheduled for one hour, from 9 to 10 o'clock. But we were there at 8 o'clock. We met with Khun Jai, the

superintendent of Timo Dyga, the vice president Father Michael, and the president of the Father Ray Foundation, Father Peter.



H.R.H. Princess Maha Chakri Sirindhorn opens the blind person's library.

On the previous day, we spontaneously decided to support the library, which is so important for the blind, with 100,000 baht. Right at the beginning of the event, we were able to hand over the



remittance slip to the Father Ray Foundation President, Father Peter, in recognition of this great work.

Immediately after the departure of the princess, Father Peter took the time to show us the library in great detail and to introduce us to the blind director of the library for the blind and the fast-reading blind librarian.



The books with embossed braille are large and extremely heavy. He showed us such a book for the blind, with completely white pages. A novelty are palm-sized electromechanical readers, easy to carry and with space for about 1,000 books.



The princess had donated three of these devices, 30,000 baht the piece. We agreed to use our donation of 100,000 baht for three more readers as well. The device not only makes it easier for students to transport the heavy blind books. Above all, it gives you the option of an individual

reading material selection. The delivery takes about 4 weeks. Then we are notified and can pass the readers as a token of affection.

Following the visit, we met the also blind founder of the school for the blind with a larger number of blind students.





It was a moving and instructive morning, especially the positive charisma of the blind will be remembered and we will gladly report on it.

- Thailand with open eyes, a travel report from our member Edelgard Grieger from Stuttgart, Germany.

All the world had been in Thailand. Similar to Mallorca I did not feel the need to spend a holiday only on the beaches.

I knew that Thailand is a cultural country, with an old high culture. So on an individual journey I did not only want to get to know the highlights of the sights, but also have the opportunity to get to know something about the country and its people. I prepared a trip that would reveal to me the most diverse sides and aspects of Thailand.

Entrance to a Chinese temple in Bangkok,





I divided the trip into four stations with corresponding intentions:

- Bangkok as an economic center,
- Pattaya with the relatives visit
 and contacting the Rotary projects,
- few beach days at Krabi:
 Fulfilling the desire for warm seawater for the arthritic joints,
- Chiang Mai, the old royal city, as opposite to the big metropolis, in peace, serenity and nature.

Because of different domestic dependencies I could only travel on 27.2. -20.3.2018.

Greetings at the airport of Suvarnabhumi, Bangkok: Prof. Dr. Ingolf Grieger, Edelgard Grieger with Rotary member Laddawan Chuenta and Rotary member Nongpanga Sawangwong, who made the picture.

Arrival in Bangkok:

Quickly I got it with the feel-good factor in Thailand, to put it in New German terms. At the airport in Bangkok, just behind the barrier, I heard my name. I looked into two unknown, radiant faces that really meant me: I agreed with the picture on their smartphone!!!

Caring and thought-provoking, my cousin had sent two fellow Club members ladies to the airport to prevent me, even for representative duties, escorting me and my husband to the hotel through the traffic jam.

Warm embrace, becoming known as Rotary club members, open laughter, accepting full sympathy, asking for needs, caring. A significant encounter that became symptomatic of the entire journey, this open-heartedness that I have encountered everywhere has touched me deeply. An openness in which confidence sets in immediately, that makes you inwardly free and relieved. You feel good. We have forgotten that in our Western life.

Before we could re-immerse ourselves in this supervised space of the friendly relations in Pattaya, we had 5 days before Bangkok explorations in front of us.

According to our European climate habits, starting a little later the day after the trip, we met at the first city walk at 10.30 clock against a "heat wall".

We had left Europe at -7 degrees, suddenly 33 degrees, which takes your breath away. We quickly learned to adapt: get up at 6:00 am, use the cool. This is also part of traveling, so that

you can quickly find your way through the other climatic or local conditions into the necessities of an adapted action.

So we, my husband and I, went out into the city. Hellish traffic noise, polluted air (mouthguards announced), highway belts dividing the city, skytrain like a blocking wall.

Although I had read in the guide book, I was prepared for the city of the Royal Wats and palaces, but not on the boiling urban jungle.

A comparable city with 15 million inhabitants - so compact we do not have on the small continent of Europe. These are all old grown cities. Here is a young prosperous city with a completely different structure: huge concrete towers as office buildings or shopping centers of unimaginable proportions. On the other hand, I found the modern tower bold and admirable in their unusual and elegant architecture, noteworthy for the varied use of modern materials.

I also targeted the Museum of Modern Art: an interesting building that can accommodate the Guggenheim Museum in New York.





Museum of modern art in Bangkok,

The contents of the geography in extremely avant-garde execution amazed me. The place in front of it is determined by a forest of plate pillars from the light rail. By playful arrangements and paintings, the menace of cold concrete architecture was annulled. I found that exemplary.

The city was very stressful. Rest and relaxation we found on the river, even if here the long tail boats again brought the pace of the city on the water. The longer and more intense you looked into the fast-paced Bangkok, the older and more detached Europe seemed to me. It gave me the impression that there is a spirit of optimism here in Asia. You have to see for yourself that you stay on the ball or you stay behind.

For the second stop of our trip, I had also planned 5 days to see Margret and Otmar as often as possible and to be able to exchange fruitfully.

We used our days together to see each other as often as possible and to have many good, in-depth conversations in the field of politics, history and religion.

So we learned a lot about the structure of the Rotary clubs, their work in general, also nationwide. They can be very proud of the great recognition by H.R.H. Crown princess Maha Chakri Sirindhorn in March 2017 and January 2018.

On one of the days, we were able to visit one of the social projects: a Drop-In and Day Care



Center, which also created a school for migrant children, the ASEAN Education Center. This is a way to provide street children with a place to stay, including overnight, food, body care, medical care and help. There are about 2,000 street children in Pattaya. Secondly, migrant children from construction sites and children from the slums of the city are brought here daily with a project-owned vehicle, where they can stay during their parents' work, under the guidance of caregivers. Migrant children are not allowed to attend school in Thailand. This unique facility, the ASEAN Education Center, was created 1½ years ago by the initiative of Dir. Ratchada Chomjinta, in collaboration with local and a Dutch Rotary Club and the Rotary Foundation.

Dinner at home on the terrace.

The 4-12 year old migrant children from Burma, Cambodia and Laos learn according to the rules of their home countries to be prepared for a return. They also get instructions for orderly behaviors in the group and community activities such as games or dancing. That is their common language. They are picked up from the construction sites in the morning by our own bus, donated by our club, spend the day here and are brought back to their parents in the evening after work.

Then we were surprised with a well-prepared reception by about 80 children, all dressed in a refreshing pink T-shirt.

One child each gave us a typical flower garland for the four of us.

I had already admired these ornate wreaths at the Buddha feast in the temples, and later learned how to raise them in an afternoon class at our hotel in Chiang Mai.



Association of South-East Asian Nations Education Centre school clothes for 100 migrant children.

In the home, 80 expectant pairs of eyes accompanied us to our places of honor. The children had practiced dances and showed us quite complicated steps. An amazing achievement.

After that I was able to help Dr. Margret to give each child a bag of sweets. It becomes quite



warm for us to see how they behave well and how grateful they are for this little gift.

After a short exchange of ideas with the supervisors we were waving goodbye.

To my surprise, a second visit to another project followed: the Child Protection and Development Center "(CPDC) for former streetkids.

Welcoming at the Child Protection and Development Center

Again, a warm welcome. It was immediately familiar, as we have forgotten in Germany, without prejudice to approach the people.

While the facility was shown to us, every adult had a child by the hand.

My girl, about 10 years old, could speak to me with a few English words. She told me that she had Italian ancestors, what made her very proud. After every inspection of a vegetable patch or the remarkable mushroom cultivation, the little hand moved back into mine, as a matter of course, with a happy, merry chatter. The children seemed so happy and relaxed.

One sensed that they could feel themselves unencumbered by a secure home and that they could see a future - carefree and protected.

The encounter with this human warmth and care was for me one of the strongest impressions on this journey.

In that same way, I was warmly welcomed by the Rotary Club Dolphin Pattaya meeting. I received personally from President Margret and Past President Otmar Deter my membership certificate, as well as for my brother Prof.Dr. Helmut Schlaak and my daughter Inga Grieger. I was amazed by the elaborate decor: an embossed gold-colored frame with decorative decor, the font in Gothic letters, very upscale, very traditional. For us Germans now unfamiliar, with us since the past decades, such records were designed simply and objectively.

These remarkable impressions and encounters were followed by a few quiet days by the sea in Ao Nang, Krabi province. The warm sea was good for my joints. But after the many soothing human closeness and warmth we felt almost lonely.

Now my eyes were awake for the omnipresent social problems. Every night on the beach promenade I could watch the children of the soup cooks being left to their own devices until midnight. They were "left over" beside their parents' bread, alone, left to themselves, aimless, sad.



Our last stop in Chiang Mai took us under the spell of beautiful nature in a very homogenous old city. We lived a real life as a tourist in a special hotel, modeled on an old country estate, around a 200 year old tamarind tree. The guests were all educated Western Europeans. Here we would not get the insights and contacts with the local population.

Football-sized durian fruits, tasty and coveted, but also suffered little - because of the smell - in hotels and public institutions.

There were small points of contact in dealing with the market traders or the Tuktuk drivers. Here one could see the plight or poverty of the population daily. In the street restaurant we

learned: a bowl of rice cost 10 baht, a joyful face with a tip of 20 baht, a taxi ride in Bangkok to the airport for 291 baht. With a correspondingly good tip you can make a person happy here, maybe a whole family.

The basic nature of these people, this natural kindness without aggression, deeply impressed me, as did their sincere faith.

When I was able to meet my relatives on the way back to Bangkok, the circle closed.

I wholeheartedly expressed my sincere appreciation of how selflessly they share their lifespan with the needy and bring themselves to the utmost limits of resilience. You can see and feel what wonderful contentment Dr. Margret and Dr. Otmar draw and radiate from their great helpfulness, giving them the love and respect of their club and all-over Rotary clubs.

The time of farewell had come. Margret and Otmar helped us to gain insight into the society of the country. Already on the plane exchanging experiences with other passengers, I realized that we had a completely different view.



Thailand – an experience.

2. Project overview in 2017-18:

- 1. Rotary Peace Fellows, class 23, graduation and certificates, Rotary Peace center, University Chulalongkorn, 01st of September, 2017, Bangkok.
- 2. Royal Prosthesis Foundation and Chiang Mai Technical College: 5-semester postgraduate degree in prosthetics and orthotics: start-up funding for this vocational training project through our Rotary Club.
- 3. Wheelchair project, 60 wheelchairs, joint project with Sister Club Namphong. Our share is 40 wheelchairs.
- 4. Drinking water project as Rotary International Global Grant, with RC Eastern Seaboard (host), District 7330 (USA) and our Rotary Club Dolphin Pattaya International, as main sponsor in Thailand.
- 5. Former street children in Pattaya, 2 new girls' homes for the Child Protection and Development Center (CPDC), Pattaya. Donation for interior work.
- 6. Rotary Peace Fellows, Grade 23, Invitation of the Peace Fellows Christine and Wendy with their families: Marie-Suzanne, Malja and Sofia to Pattaya and Rayong, from 4 to 08.08.2017 for information on international understanding activities in Thailand.
- 7. Pattaya Orphanage, charity concert on Sunday, August 27th, 5pm, Sponsorship of tickets for the former street children of the Child Protection and Development Center (CPDC) in Pattaya through members of our Rotary Club.
- 8. ASEAN EDUCATION CENTER for children of guest workers from Cambodia and Burma, RI-Global Grant Project: 1 year jubilee.
- 9 Thailand, a rally in honor of the deceased king and as a sign of solidarity with the royal family and with Thailand as a nation, donation on 09 September 2017.
- 10. India, Bodhgaya, Northeast Province, 400 textbooks, writing materials and food for 400 people in need of care, 18 to 22 November 2017.
- 11. India, Bodhgaya, Northeastern Province, winter clothing for a total of 340 schoolchildren in 2 different schools around Bodhgaya, 12 to 15 January 2018
- 12. Day of the Child, Donation for the Migrant Children in the ASEAN Education Center, 13. 01. 2018..
- 13. Ryla-Camp Sattahip, support for 4 students to participate in the Ryla Camp on October 11, 2017.
- 14. Rotary Peace Center Bangkok, 24th Crash Course, Opening Ceremony on January 21, 2018, Graduation on April 5, 2018, Assisting as Host Counselor.

- -15. Easter celebration of the CPDC, Donation.
- -16. India, Golden Pagoda Monastary, donation for laying the foundation stone of the ordination hall to develop this outstanding facility for research and maintenance of Buddhist source literature, as the first international center for Buddhist scriptures in India.
- 17. Father Ray Foundation, Pattaya Redemptorist School for the Blind, supporting the new library for the blind.

3. Dates/ Events.

- Friday, 08th of June, 2018, joint installation Night of the Rotary clubs RC Jomtien Pattaya, RC Eastern Seaboard, Marina RC Pattaya, phoenix RC Pattaya and RC Dolphin Pattaya Internationally. Royal Cliff Grand Hotel of Pattaya.
- Saturday, 09th of June, 2018, joint installation Night in Chantaburi.
- Thursday, 21st of June, 2018, joint installation Night in Pattaya, Redemptorist.
- Thursday, 28th of June, 2018, joint installation Night in Sattahip.
- Friday, 29th of June, 2018, joint installation Night in Buriram.
- Saturday, 30th of June, 2018, joint installation Night in Roi-ET.

Please also note our website. The website can be accessed in 4 languages, in German, English, French and Thai:

www.rcdolphin.org

Very best regards to You,

Margret and Otmar

President and Secretary of the Rotary E-Club of Dolphin Pattaya
International

Rungroje 675/7 Moo 5, Naklua Road, T. Naklua, A. Banglamung, Chonburi 20150, Thailand Telephones: +66 (0) 89 832 4125, email Secretary: determarg@hotmail.com

Web page: www.rcdolphin.org

Euro-acct for membership fees and for allowances for projects of our Rotary club at the town savings bank of Dusseldorf:

Account holder: Dr. Margret Deter, IBAN: DE57 3005 0110 0024 3388 16, BIC-SWIFT: DUSSDEDDXXX, banking undertaking: Stadtsparkasse of Duesseldorf.

Thai Baht account for membership fees and for allowances for projects of our Rotary club near Bangkok bank(bench) in Thailand:

Account name: Rotary E club of Dolphin Pattaya Internationally, account No./IBAN: 342-4-63078-2, BIC / SWIFT: BKKBTHBK, Bangkok Bank of Ltd., Banglamung Branch, Pattaya-Naklua Road, 44 Moo 5, T.Naklua, A.Banglamung, Chonburi 20150, THAILAND.